
          

 
 

Motion #2025-01: Re-budget to allow up to $800 
for Webmaster to participate in the 2025 NAATW 

(no increase to overall Spending Plan) 

Background: 

The D21 2025 Spending Plan was approved in December 2024. During that 
discussion, it was requested that the body consider making up to $800 
available (as in prior years) for the Webmaster to attend the annual 
National AA Technology Workshop Conference in person. 

A Zoom attendance option is available; however the past D21 Webmaster 
stated that it is very important to attend this conference in person. There 
are hands-on workshops and demonstrations and the nature of technology 
is such that in-person interaction is more productive and valuable than 
online viewing. To maintain the high quality of the D21 Website, it is very 
beneficial to network with other AA web volunteers in this setting. 

Funding:  

$100 is currently budgeted for this item. There are unused funds in the 
2025 Spending Plan to support an increase to this item without an increase 
in overall spending. The proposal is to move 1) $500 from Alt DCM PRAASA 
line item (as he will not be attending) and 2) $200 from DCM Winter 
Assembly line item (unused funds).  
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